Office of the

State’s Attorney
Vermilion County, Illinois

Jacqueline M. Lacy
State’s Attorney

Rita B. Garman Vermilion County Courthouse Main (217) 554-7750
7 North Vermilion Street, Suite 201 Fax (217)554-7775
Danville, IL 61832

August 26, 2022

People v. Corlando Lewis 2019-CF-728

Corlando Lewis, formerly of Danville, Illinois, was sentenced to ten and a half years in the
[llinois Department of Corrections for the offense of Possession of a Weapon by a Felon, a Class
2 Felony, which is punishable from three to fourteen years in the Illinois Department of
Corrections. This sentence will be followed by one year of Mandatory Supervised Release (ie.,

Parole).

On August 24, 2022, Circuit Judge Charles Hall heard evidence establishing that around eleven
o’clock in the morning on April 4, 2021, a number of concerned citizens reported hearing shots
fired in the 100 block of Pennsylvania Street. A description of the suspect and the vehicle the
suspect was driving was provided to 911. Corlando Lewis was subsequently located by Danville
Police wearing clothing matching the description that had been provided by witnesses. Through
the course of the investigation, Danville Police obtained witness statements and security videos
from the area of the shooting, and Corlando Lewis was identified as the shooter.

State’s Attorney Jacqueline Lacy thanked the good citizens, and the Danville Police Department
for their quick response in this case and noted that their efforts helped to ensure that a violent
repeat offender is serving a substantial sentence in prison.



